



Co-Chaired with Office of Instruction  
See [CCC Communiques](#)

Co-Chaired with Office of Online Learning  
Reported by Faculty Co-Chair, Kerri Ryer

**COOL met on February 26th. At the meeting COOL adopted the following strategic goals:**

- < Identify and address the specific needs of online faculty and students;
- <





R&R Meeting 2/5/2021

1. Carryover from B Budget Bret
  - a. Decide if use carry over funding for equity - will be a percentage of carry over funds
  - b. Ask constituents whether this is a good idea or not - if have a lot of questions come to the next meeting
  - c. Also ask constituents for total dollar amount

<https://foothill.edu/gov/revenue-and-resources/2020-21/feb5/F14%20B%20Carryover%20Projection%202nd%20Qtr%2020-21.pdf>

<https://foothill.edu/gov/revenue-and-resources/2020-21/feb5/F14%20B%20Carryover%20Projection%20Details.pdf>

<https://foothill.edu/gov/revenue-and-resources/2020-21/feb5/F14%20B%20Carryover%20Projection%20Collateral%20and%20Equity.pdf>

2. Proposal to apply for MESA program funding (Math, Eng., Sci Achievement)
  - a. receive resources to transfer
  - b. serves financially and educationally disadv. students appx 125 students
  - c. Need faculty 100% and counselor assigned to
  - d. R&R approved for Ram to submit letter of intent
3. POWER & POCR Lene
  - a. 500k grant for CTE pathways (Cloud computing and digital marketing)
  - b. Instructional designers helped other faculty as well
  - c. Peer online course review - reviewed 63 courses
  - d. Student onboarding is online - to obtain priority registration
4. Bookstore (Elias)
  - a. RFP will be released next week
  - b. All classified employees will be placed in jobs on the campus - condition in RFP
  - c. Possible transition in the Fall
5. President's report (Thuy)
  - a. Adv. Council may have joint meeting

March 5<sup>th</sup> meeting:

1. Facilities Master

- a. Discussion concerning process, prioritization, include other councils, budget proposal, use for equity and enrollment
  - b. Motion approved for using carry over funding for 3 years at an amount to be determined and used for a yet to be determined item(s) for equity and/or enrollment
  - c. Topic will be continued at a future meeting
3. Bookstore update
- a. College distributed announcement for vendors

2. Expanding the Lot 5 area to make it the primary entrance to campus, which would be part of the overall theme to
  3. Expand access and movement in a West to East direction which would integrate open space and centralize community spaces.
  4. A removal of administration from the central building was proffered in order to centralize student services in this building (switching spaces).
  5. Food trucks and open-air spaces that could be tied to new food court areas could be integrated into the Lot 5 area, and around the east side of the bridge to the athletic area. Updates to the athletic area would help integrate students who tend to isolate in this area.
  6. Further discussion was also presented on the idea of subtractive development. It should be noted that our on campus numbers have been low for many years, and the buildings we have cost money to maintain. These are forward thinking ideas, but the consultants suggest a addition by subtraction, opening up community spaces, and thereby making the campus more appealing to those who do choose to come enjoy the open spaces.
  7. Lastly, it was offered by the ASFC president that their expansive glass enclosed office spaces be repurposed for student community use.
2. The Budget Task Force focusing on the bond funds approved of a list that was primarily infrastructural facility improvements. This was approved by the Board of Trustees.

Reported by Lead Facilitator, Isaac Escoto  
No report

Reported by Brian Tapia  
**No report**

Reported by Carolyn Holcroft  
**No report**

Chaired by Pat Hyland  
Reported by Faculty Rep to DDEAC, David Marasco  
DDEAC met on Feb 23 in order to discuss the recent district professional development day with Dr. DeGruy, and start planning the next one. Topics discussed included how to improve the breakout rooms for the next iteration, the different levels of knowledge and willingness to engage in equity work across the district, and how to best move forward.

Chaired by Joe Moreau  
Reported by Faculty Rep Kate Jordahl





Chaired by Susan Cheu  
Reported by Kathryn Maurer  
1/25 Report: DBAC met on

revenues are outperforming expectations. No cuts, and even includes revenue increases. Hold Harmless continued. Most revenue increases are in one-time spending (many COVID-related), but also some in Ongoing. Some increases for re-opening, re-invigorating enrollments, and grants for students. Also increases for basic needs for students and improvements to technology to support online education, faculty professional development, and \$ to support the California Apprenticeship Initiative. ~~Other~~ interesting items: requirement for HS seniors to complete the FAFSA; requirement for institutions of higher ed to offer 10% more online offerings than 2018-19; establishment of dual proposal, and there could be changes between now and the May revise. For the new federal stimulus package a great improvement is financial aid package now possible for fully online students (were excluded last year). Can also use these funds to defray COVID-related costs, e.g. for faculty PD, etc. See [the 04-06-2020 leadouts](#)

to model a potential replacement for 7400 Central Energy Facility HVAC equipment with a goal of eliminating natural gas from Foothill's energy system.

Reported by Foothill liaison, Carolyn Holcroft  
1/20/21